STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Stourton Caundle Parish Council, held at the Village Hall on Wednesday May 18th 2016 at 8.15p.m. (following the Annual Parish Meeting.)

Present: H. Walker, C. Jones, R. Paull, D. Tremlett, J. Waltham, Clerk S. Harris and 2 members of the public.
In Attendance:  County Councillor Batstone and District Councillor Batty-Smith.

1. Welcome from H. Walker
The Chairman welcomed Councillors and the two remaining members of the public to the meeting.

2. To receive apologies.
Apologies were received from District Councillor Carr-Jones and P. Lane.

3. Election of Chairman
Hedley Walker stood down and the Vice-Chairman thanked him for all his hard work, and proposed him to stand again as Chairman. Roger Paull seconded the proposal and all agreed.  There were no other nominations.
      	Mr. Walker accepted the position and signed an Acceptance of Office declaration.

4.  Election of Vice-Chairman
Hedley Walker proposed Clive Jones to continue as Vice-Chairman, seconded by Roger Paull, all agreed.

5. Election of Officers: 
Village Hall Representatives: H. Walker proposed R. Paull and O. Simon, seconded by C. Jones.
        Wayleave (Footpath) Officer: H. Walker proposed J. Harris, seconded by C. Jones.
 Representatives for DAPTC Committees: Chairman and Clerk when appropriate.

6.  Confirmation of minutes of 2015 Annual General Meeting.
The minutes of the 2015 Annual General Meeting had been circulated and were approved and signed by the Chairman.

7. Matters Arising Therefrom.
Fingerposts are being repaired or replaced by Gordon Stobie and Mark Paull. Pauline Batstone suggested contacting Katherine Wright at D.C.C. as there was a small fund available. (e-mail sent 31.5.16)

8. Declarations of Interest or Dispensations (if applicable.)
Not applicable.
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9. Financial Report
The Clerk presented the annual Receipts and Payments for the year.
The bank balance to carry forward shows a reduction of £1,077.69 from March 2015, accounted for by two unexpected expenses during the year; replacement of part of the play area fence, which was in danger of collapsing down the steep bank and destruction of a wasp nest in the cemetery next to a grave required for a funeral.
Gerry Holdstock had audited the accounts and there were no issues arising.
	                       
10. Any other business/matters for next Agenda: 
 John Waltham suggested the Parish Council should investigate new Stourton Caundle signs to replace the ageing and damaged signs. The village concert in October could raise some funds and there would be a need to liaise with Highways.

11. Time of Closure:
The meeting closed at 8.28p.m.
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